
 

Sunday before theophany                                 January 2, 2022                                                                                                                                                                                      
 

     
 

LITURGY INTENTIONS 

Sun. Jan. 2  Sunday before Theophany                                       2 Tim. 4:5-8 ~ Mark 1:1-8 

5:00 P.M. (Sat.) For an end to the Pandemic  

                                                      (this Divine Liturgy will be recorded and posted on YouTube)  

9:00 A.M. For Our Parishioners  
11:00 A.M.   Health & God’s Blessings Oristeen………………………………….Prayer Partner                                                        

Mon. Jan. 3  Prophet Malachias & Martyr Gordius             1 Peter 21:3-9 ~ Mark 12:13-17 

8:00 A.M.  †Kae Krochak…………………………………………………………….Olga & Anne  

Tues. Jan. 4  Plenary Memorial of the 70 Apostles           1 Peter 3:10-22 ~ Mark 12:18-27 

8:00 A.M.  God’s Blessings Luanne………………………………………………………..Grace  

Wed. Jan. 5  Eve of Theophany                                                   1 Cor. 9:19-27 ~ Luke 3:1-18 
 

Thurs. Jan. 6 THEOPHANY OF OUR LORD                   Titus 2:11-14; 3:4-7 – Matt. 3:13-17 

7:00 P.M. (Wed.) Divine Liturgy & Blessing of Jordan Water 

                                                      (this Divine Liturgy will be recorded and posted on YouTube) 

9:00 A.M.  Divine Liturgy & Blessing of Jordan Water 

Fri. Jan. 7   Plenary memorial of John the Baptist                2 Peter 1:1-10 ~ Mark 13:1-8 

8:00 A.M.  †Peter Krynowsky……………………………………………Shelly & Mike Janostin  

Sat. Jan. 8  Saturday after Theophany                               Eph. 6:10-17 ~ Matt. 4:1-11 

9:00 A.M.   †Terry & †Gladys Sloboda (1 year)…………………………………………..Family                                                     

Sun. Jan. 9  Sunday after Theophany                                       Eph. 4:7-13 ~ Matt. 4:12-17 

5:00 P.M. (Sat.) Health & God’s Blessings Paul Shumay………………….Ray & Marion Halushka 

                                                      (this Divine Liturgy will be recorded and posted on YouTube)  

9:00 A.M. Birthday Blessings Lily Werezak……………………………...Baba, Dido & Family  
11:00 A.M.   For Our Parishioners 
 
 

 

 Please pray for:        Fr. Vladimir Kolpakov, C.Ss.R.       Zenon Derkach       Wendy Friedrich    
     

                           Martha Greschuk       Mary Huchkowski       Deb Larmour       Pat Lendzyk       Iris Pidperyhora                  
 

                           Verna Rawlyk       Mary Sapieha       Patricia Trischuk       Sofia Werezak 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

                                       The Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy of Saskatoon Covenant of Care Abuse and Misconduct   

                                         Protocol is designed to ensure that all allegations of physical and sexual abuse and other   

                                         misconduct are handled responsibly, transparently and with all due care and attention.  To   

                                         speak to someone about a concern please contact your Pastor, Parish Coordinators of Care   

                                         (PCC) Theresa Gogol or Andrea Swann, at 306-343-6516 or Deb Larmour, Eparchial  

                                         Coordinator of Care, at 306-653-0138 (Ext. 228) or email:  covenantofcare@skeparchy.org                   

                                         More information is available on the Eparchial Website. 

 
 

mailto:covenantofcare@skeparchy.org


 

 

DEEPEST SYMPATHY          
 
 

         Sympathy and prayers to Andrew Dziadyk and family on the death of his wife, †Adeline.  
 

Sympathy and prayers to family and friends of †John Shulhan. 
 

Sympathy and prayers to family and friends of †Adeline Lasiuk.  
 
 

Вічная Пам’ять!            GOD GRANT THEM ETERNAL MEMORY!          Вічная Пам’ять! 
 

 

MANDATORY MASKS at Liturgies in the Eparchy of Saskatoon 
 

Under public health order by the Government of Saskatchewan MASKS ARE NOW 
MANDATORY for all persons attending Liturgy. This took effect Monday, September 
13, 2021. 
 

The following are NO LONGER REQUIRED at Saints Peter & Paul: 
 Physical distancing. 
 Registration to attend Liturgy. 
 
DISTRIBUTION OF THE HOLY EUCHARIST: 
Holy Communion is now being distributed under both species (consecrated bread and wine)  
on individual spoons. 
 
OTHER NOTES: 
The contribution baskets remain at the front of the church on the small tables. 
Hand sanitizer is available at the entrance of the church. 
Anyone with COVID symptoms should remain at home and schedule a test.  Isolate 
from others until test results are back. 
 

 

 

 

                  Your 2022 Church Contribution Envelopes & Calendars are ready for pick up     

                  at the entrance of the church.  You are also welcome to pick up your 

envelopes and calendar at the Rectory Office during regular office hours.  Please call the 

office at 306-343-6516 to arrange a time for pick up. 
 

Also, please pick up your envelopes, even if you are on pre-authorized contributions, 

since the special collection envelopes are included in your box of envelopes. 
 

Thank you to Greg Lalach, Park Funeral Home, for sponsoring these beautiful calendars. 
 

 

 

ALL PARISH COUNCIL COMMITTEES AND ORGANIZATIONS 
 

PLEASE FORWARD YOUR SUBMISSIONS FOR THE PARISH ANNUAL REPORT BY                                      

JANUARY 17, 2022 TO THE PARISH OFFICE OR E-MAIL TO:  sspp.bulletin@sasktel.net 

 

 

mailto:sspp.bulletin@sasktel.net


 
         

 

theophany 2022 LITURGY SCHEDULE 
 

Saints Peter & Paul Ukrainian Catholic Church 
10th Street & Munroe Avenue, Saskatoon, Saskatchewan 

 

** Masks are required for all services ** 
 

   
   SATURDAY, JANUARY 1, 2022 – Circumcision of Our Lord – St. Basil the Great 

  10:00 a.m.    Divine Liturgy  
 

  SUNDAY, JANUARY 2, 2022 – Sunday before Theophany   

   Regular Sunday Schedule.   

 (Saturday 5:00 p.m. Divine Liturgy will be recorded and posted on YouTube) 
   

  WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 5, 2022 – Theophany Eve      

   7:00 p.m.    Divine Liturgy & Blessing of Jordan Water 

 (this Divine Liturgy will be recorded and posted on YouTube)   
 

 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 6, 2022 – Theophany  

   9:00 a.m.    Divine Liturgy & Blessing of Jordan Water  
 

           

 

 

 

 
 

BLESSED JORDAN WATER 
 

Unfortunately, due to the ongoing Covid situation and the Omicron variant, the fathers will not be 

able to bless homes this year.  Blessed Jordan water will be available in the Church and at the 

office after the blessing services on January 5th & 6th.  You are invited to bless your own homes 

using the ‘Family Blessing of Home’ pamphlet that will be available in the church and office and on 

the parish website.  Please bring your own container for the Blessed Jordan water. 

Fr. Ray 

 

 

ATTENTION UCWLC MEMBERS 
Nasha Doroha is available for pick up at the back of the church (by the confessionals).   

                     Please stop by the table and pick up your copy TODAY. Thank you. 

Sharon Tkachuk V.P. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Christmas Carolling 
Please welcome the Saints Peter & Paul Church Choir into your homes as they spread the joy 

of Christ’s birth through carolling.  Go to hear them and to sing along with them on Facebook 

and on our YouTube channel https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCljdzhaqy7FibBF2_Y4XPaA  

Christ is Born!   Glorify Him! 

Nadya Berezowski, Music Ministry Coordinator 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Junior Ukrainian Catholic Youth (Grades 6, 7, 8 & 9)  
 

Come to Junior UCY!  
Bring your creativity, curiosity, friends, mask and non-marking indoor shoes (for gym time!) 

 

Next sessions:  Saturday, January 8, 7-9 p.m. 
                          Saturday, January 22, 7-9 p.m. 

 

Location:  Bishop Pocock Catholic Elementary School on Avondale Road - rear entrance  
 

For more information, please contact Anna Maria Simko: email, ans745@usask.ca    
or Petro Seman: email, petroseman@outlook.com  

 

 

** PLEASE NOTE:  Day and time change from previous years ** 
 

 

 
 

 

E-TRANSFER INFORMATION (Updated) 

Making e-transfers is an easy method that can be used for parish, eparchial, and other collections for 

which the parish issues tax receipts. 
 

Make a donation to Saints Peter & Paul Parish directly from your bank account using your online 

banking or your banking app on your smartphone.  Make “Saints Peter and Paul Church” the recipient 

and use the parish email address, sspp@sasktel.net.  The parish is set up for autodeposit so no 

secret questions and answers are required even though you may be asked to set that up.  Call or 

email Theresa in the parish office if you need more information or help. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

The Redemptorists are also set up for e-transfers.  Use “Ukrainian Catholic Mission” as the recipient 

and the email address, ucmsaskatoon@gmail.com.  The Redemptorists are set up for auto-deposit so 

no secret questions and answers are required even though you may be asked to set that up.  This 

method can be used for Christmas or Easter gifts to the clergy and bishop as well as Sorokousty 

offerings. The Redemptorists do NOT accept e-transfers for Liturgy stipends. 
 

 

 
 

 

Just a friendly reminder: 
 
 

                  SCENT FREE - Out of concern for those with allergies or asthma, we ask that you refrain from using 

                                               products with perfume or scent when coming to church. Thank you.  

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCljdzhaqy7FibBF2_Y4XPaA
mailto:ans745@usask.ca
mailto:petroseman@outlook.com
mailto:sspp@sasktel.net
mailto:ucmsaskatoon@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Eparchial young people are inviting you for their first performance on stilts - The Nativity 

Play "Glory in the Highest". It is a 10-minute Nativity skit that will be performed after Divine 

Liturgies in our church: 

January 9
th

 - at Saints Peter & Paul Church after 9:00 and 11:00 a.m. Divine Liturgies. 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are very excited to hear that St. Michael's Camp at Madge Lake is having their Winter 

Camp this year for ages 9-15 from February 21-26, 2022 at cost of $300.  

This camp has limited spots, therefore hurry up to register your children so they could spend 

fruitfully their February break with friends and God growing in faith and having fun. You will 

receive a confirmation email with a packing list and activity sheet once your registration is 

received. To register please email us at stmichaelscamp@sasktel.net. Activities include 

downhill skiing, cross-country skiing, skating, Madge Lake snow maze, snowshoeing, 

tobogganing and much more winter fun!!  

The camp is also looking for camp counsellors right now and a camp director. If you feel you 

would like to serve in this ministry, please let us know. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:stmichaelscamp@sasktel.net


 

Ultimate A & B Youth Presents…..A Youth “Lock-In” Retreat  

Are you in grades 7-12 and are looking to attend a Lock-in Retreat?   

Well now’s your chance! 

This year’s lock-in takes place Friday, January 28, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. to                                                                             

Saturday, January 29, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. at St. Basil’s Parish Centre                                                                                                   
(1717 Toronto Street, Regina) 

This year’s theme is “Awaken”. Activities for the two days include:                                                                                         

group activities, spiritual sessions, a guest speaker, and so much more. 

Our guest speaker for this year is:  Deacon Lamont Dyck. 

The cost for the event is $10. This will cover all the meals and activities. 

The registration deadline is Sunday, January 23, 2022.  Upon registration, participants will receive a 

registration package that will include the following documents: registration form, waiver, media release, 

COVID-19 procedures, and a detailed schedule. 

NOTE: We will continue to monitor the COVID-19 situation and inform the participants registered of any changes. 

During the retreat, all participants and volunteers must follow the COVID-19 procedures set out. If there is a change in 

the current public health orders, we will re-consider our decision of a two-day event to may change it to a one-day 

event. 

If you are interested in attending or would like more please contact 

Lesia Lazurko (Ultimate A & B Youth Coordinator) at ultimateaandb@hotmail.com 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

       Christ is Born!  
Today, Bishop Bryan, the clergy, and staff along with 

all the members of the Eparchy of Saskatoon wish to 

thank and bid farewell to two wonderful ladies, who are 

leaving Eparchial employment on Dec. 31, 2021, long 

time employees, Chris Pidwerbeski, Communications 

Coordinator and Laurie Friesen Social Media Coordinator, and formerly Eparchial 

Youth Minister.  We wish the best of health and success to both of them as they move 

into new adventures. You will be in our prayers.  

 

 

     Christ is Born! 

Bishop Bryan, the clergy, and staff along with all  
the members of the Eparchy of Saskatoon wish to 

welcome Linden Predy as our new 

Communications/Social Media Coordinator 

effective January 4, 2022. We pray for health and 

success in his professional and personal endeavors. You will be in our prayers. 
  

 

mailto:ultimateaandb@hotmail.com


 
 

 

 

 

LITURGY INTENTIONS 
 

            You can request the Fathers to celebrate Liturgies for your intentions.   
                   Please contact the parish office to book a Liturgy. Cheques are payable to        
                  “Redemptorist Fathers’ Liturgy Account.”  The suggested stipend for a  
                   Divine Liturgy is $20. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC FOUNDATION OF SASKATCHEWAN 

GRANT FUND PROGRAM – 2021 DISTRIBUTION OF FUNDS 
 

 

The Ukrainian Catholic Foundation Grant Fund was established from the proceeds of sale of the 

Sheptytsky Institute building. The investment income earned on this fund is distributed to 

Parishes/Missions or Eparchial Organizations for various initiatives to assist them in becoming 

“Vibrant Parishes/Missions/Organizations” within the Eparchy. 

 

The amount of funds available for distribution in 2021 was $57,700.  The following is a list of Parishes 

receiving funding from the Grant Fund: 

 

St. George’s Parish – Prince Albert (Hall Roof Repair)                                                 $7,500 

Dormition of Blessed Mother of God – Saskatoon (Church Window Replacement)     $5,000 

Holy Spirit Parish – Orlow (Church Structure Repair)                                                  $2,100 

St. George’s Cathedral – Saskatoon (Building Fire Code Repair)                                   $3,000 

Saints Peter & Paul - Bodnari (Church Building Repair)                                                $3,500 

Sacred Heart Parish – Vonda (Church Window Repair & Replacement)                       $2,500 

Sacred Hear Parish – Wynyard (Office Equipment)                                                      $   500 

St. Demetrius Parish – Holar (Church Restoration Project)                                           $5,000 

St. John, the Baptist Parish – Arran Vesna (Cemetery Identification Plaque)                 $1,750 

Saints Peter & Paul Parish Rama (Church Windows)                                                     $2,000 

St. Athanasius Parish – Regina (Livestreaming Project)                                                 $1,800 

St. Basil’s Parish – Regina (Security System )                                                                 $7,000 

St. Mary’s Parish – Yorkton (Post Monastery Demolition Project)                                $16,050 

 

Total 2021 Grant Fund Distributed                                                                           $57,700 

 

For a complete and detailed information, please visit our website www.ucfsask.org. The list will be 

found under the “Grants” Tab, with caption of “2021 Grant Fund Program Distribution.” 
 

http://www.ucfsask.org/


OF INTEREST 
 
 

 

* DEVOTIONS TO BLESSED VASYL VELYCHKOVSKY, C.Ss.R. – live-streamed from the Shrine in Winnipeg, MB. Every 

Wednesday at 7:00 p.m. (SK time) the Redemptorists and Partners in Mission of the Yorkton Region will be live streaming 
the Blessed Vasyl Velychkovsky Devotional Services from the Shrine Chapel. This will continue during the pandemic. Please 
join us in prayer. Here is the broadcast link: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCFDrZoGsYeJG1IqgdZyfYMA/featured 
 
 
 

 

* QUEEN’S HOUSE RETREAT AND RENEWAL CENTRE – For and update on programs and spiritual direction 

opportunities, please visit queenshouse.org 

 
* MARRIAGE MARRIAGE PREPARATION PROGRAM:  CROWN THEM WITH HONOR AND GLORY – If you are planning to get 

married anytime over the next year … Congratulations! Please be advised that Marriage Sacramental Preparation is 

required for marriage in all our parishes and registration for the next Marriage Prep Course “Crown them with Honour and 

Glory” put on by the Family and Life Office Marriage Prep team, has begun.  There are both online and face to face (in 

person/zoom) components this course with the teaching portion being held Saturday, February 5 & 12 from 9:00 a.m. to 

12:00 p.m. both days.  For more information and registration contact Deborah Larmour, uwitness2family@skeparchy.org as 

soon as possible as spaces are limited. 

 

* THE SASKATOON KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS – VIRTUAL PRO-LIFE FUNDRAISER – Saturday, February 26, 2022 at 

7:00 p.m.  A 50/50 raffle is being conducted as part of this fundraiser and tickets are $5 each.  Contact the Knights of 

Columbus Grand Knight or the Knights of Columbus In Support of Life representative for tickets.  Mark your calendars now 

to attend this event.  More details will follow in future bulletin announcements.  For more information on the event or tickets 

call Louis Roth 306-249-2764 or Murray Geenen 306-244-6196. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Queen’s House Retreat & Renewal Centre, Saskatoon  

– Upcoming Programs & COVID-19 Update:  
 

QUEEN’S HOUSE RETREAT & RENEWAL CENTRE welcomes you! Our 

programming combines in-person and online events using Zoom. Please visit our 

webpage for a list of our programs: http://www.queenshouse.org/?page_id=4399 
 

 Nourish Your Mind and Nurture Your Spirit at Queen’s House! 
 

For inquiries/additional information contact Sarah Donnelly, Programming Director: 306-242-1916 x226.  

COVID UPDATE: As infections continue to rise in Saskatchewan, we are requesting that those attending all in-

person gatherings at Queen's House wear masks and be fully vaccinated. Please note that many of our programs 

are also offered on Zoom, so that we are able to welcome as many participants as possible to our upcoming 

retreats, workshops and gatherings. Thank you. 
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Saints Peter & Paul Ukrainian Catholic Church 
Served by the Ukrainian Catholic Redemptorists 

 

Church Location:  10th Street East and Munroe Avenue 
 

Office & Mailing Address: 1202 - 11th Street East, Saskatoon, SK  S7H 0G3 
 

                      Office: 306-343-6516             Auditorium:  306-343-0033 
Website:  www.sspp.ca  E-mail:  sspp@sasktel.net 

 

Parish Office Hours:  9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
   

 

 

Pastor:  Fr. Raymond Lukie, C.Ss.R. 
 

Associate Pastor:  Fr. Michael Smolinski, C.Ss.R. 
 

Deacon Thomas Nahachewsky 
 

Administrative Assistant:  Theresa Gogol                                          
President, Parish Council:  Adrian Olenick, Jr.  aad.olenick@gmail.com 
Children’s Coordinator:  Andrea Swann   sspp.chprograms@sasktel.net  
Bulletin Editor:  Michelle Alexandrovich   sspp.bulletin@sasktel.net  Submission Deadline: Wednesday 12 Noon 
 

 

Divine Liturgy Schedule 
 

 

Sunday Feast Days Daily      
5:00 p.m. (Saturday evening) 9:00 a.m. & 7:00 p.m. Monday-Friday 8:00 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. (Ukrainian) & 11:00 a.m. Saturday 9:00 a.m. 
   

Sacraments of Baptism/Chrismation Sacrament of Anointing-Visitation of the Sick 
Contact the parish office  Contact the parish office – Emergency please call anytime     
Sacrament of Marriage Sacrament of Reconciliation - Confession  
Contact the parish office a minimum of six months in advance  During Divine Liturgy/By appointment   
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